
TOLEDO SCHOOL DISTRICT

Maintenance Report - Board Meeting 05/16/2019 

It has been a very busy few months for the maintenance team with our routine duties, 

extra projects and much needed repairs. A few of the highlights of projects and repairs 

that took place are: 

• We were able to track down the problem we were having with boiler 1 at the Middle

school. There was a flow valve that was intermittently sticking which caused the boiler

to overheat and shut down. We had been operating exclusively on boiler 2 for

approximately a year. We are now back to proper operation and are cycling between

the 2 boilers as the system was designed to do.

• Our New VFD for AHU2 at TMS is connected and running, so the Gym has much better

airflow and temp control.

• Randy was able to program the boilers at TES to bypass the problem areas that were

causing the daily lockouts of the system, after a few tweaks, the boilers have been

running smoothly.

• Rusty provided me with remote access so I can check the boilers/heating from home on

non-work days.

• While repairing the vandal cover on the TMS sign, I noted that it had a hole in it (approx.

3"), I contacted the sign company that the sign came from as they have a lifetime

replacement warranty, so after a few emails back and forth we now have a brand new

face installed on the sign.

• We repaired the exterior light system at the softball complex and all lights are working

again.

• We repaired the TMS Kitchen rooftop exhaust system which helps cool and vent the

oven area.

• We repaired the TMS main transfer fan that circulates air between the commons and

main air handler system.

• The VCT flooring in the TMS elevator was busted up during one of the basketball games,

so we replaced it with carpet tiles, it looks great!

• We had the flooring replaced in the custodial closet and custodian office floor due to

broken VCT and rot in the sub floor. The flooring was replaced with commercial grade

linoleum to protect against future damage.

• The scotchbroom plants were removed from the TMS hillside and it has been

hydroseeded to help mitigate future erosion.

• We pressure washed the concrete bleachers at TMS. The kids are enjoying them with all

the nice weather, and it should look much better for cheese days.

• TES Gym and Commons floors are refinished and looking great.












